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Keio University will implement the following measures at Hiyoshi Campus in 

accordance with the policies detailed in “Use of Campus Facilities”. Please 

continue to abide by the prescribed measures to prevent infections (wearing 

masks, using hand sanitizer, undergoing temperature checks when entering 

buildings, logging entry, etc.) when entering each building on campus. 

Please also be aware that the details above may change without warning. 

1. Access management regulations for each building on Hiyoshi Campus

Area A: Third Building, Fourth Building (Section A, Section B, Independence

Wing), Sixth Building, Cafeteria Building, Student Union Building, Raiosha

(excluding Faculty Lounge), Hiyoshi Library

→ Area management will be conducted at the time of entry. Please

cooperate with measures to prevent infections when entering the area (at 

the location marked ☆ or ◯ on the attached map)  

Area B: Fujiyama Memorial Hall, Second Building, Seventh Building 

→ Area management will be conducted at the time of entry. Please

cooperate with measures to prevent infections when entering the Fujiyama 

Memorial Hall. (marked ☆ on attached map). 

Collaboration Complex (dedicated floors of the Graduate School of 

Business Administration (KBS), Graduate School of System Design and 

Management (SDM), and Graduate School of Media Design (KMD), 

https://www.keio.ac.jp/en/news/2020/Feb/5/48-67421/#sec-01


including the Kyoseikan Library) 

→ Please comply with the instructions of each graduate school.

Access management by building: Eighth Building, Sports Building, 

Gymnasium, Keio University Health Center, Sports Medicine Research 

Center, Hiyoshi Commemorative Hall 

→ As usual, measures to prevent infections will be conducted at each

building. 

2. Please confirm updates and current announcements for students at the 
website below.

Keio University measures against COVID-19 (for Keio students)

https://www.students.keio.ac.jp/en/

3. For information on the Hiyoshi Media Center, Keio University Health Center 
(Hiyoshi), and the Hiyoshi Information Technology Center (Hiyoshi ITC), 
please check their respective websites.

□ Hiyoshi Library

https://www.lib.keio.ac.jp/hiyoshi/index.html 

□ Kyoseikan (Collaboration Complex) Library

https://www.lib.keio.ac.jp/kyoseikan/index.html 

□ Keio University Health Center (Hiyoshi)

http://www.hcc.keio.ac.jp/en/admissions/hiyoshi.html 

□ Hiyoshi Information Technology Center (Hiyoshi ITC)

https://www.hc.itc.keio.ac.jp/en/top_hc.html 

4. Please act in accordance with the instructions issued by the Keio Boys

Senior High School and the Futsubu Junior High School when at those

schools.

5. Please refer to the below URL regarding the business hours of the

cafeterias, University Co-op, and business hours of the Faculty Lounge.

Hiyoshi Campus cafeterias and restaurants scheduled to be open

*Members of the public are kindly asked to refrain from using the Co-op

Cafeteria, Greens’ Terrace, and Faculty Lounge until further notice. 

*Note: It will be decided hereafter whether to change the scope of business

operations or the business hours based on ongoing trends in the status of 

infections, etc. Additionally, other closure periods may also be scheduled. 

https://www.students.keio.ac.jp/en/
https://www.lib.keio.ac.jp/hiyoshi/index.html
https://www.lib.keio.ac.jp/kyoseikan/index.html
http://www.hcc.keio.ac.jp/en/admissions/hiyoshi.html
https://www.hc.itc.keio.ac.jp/en/top_hc.html


6. Please cooperate with the measures to prevent infections based on the 

same criteria employed at other buildings, etc., that will be implemented 

when entering the Hiyoshi Campus Office. 

7. All persons passing through the campus will be requested to take a partial 

detour because of passageway restrictions resulting from area 

management. We kindly ask for your understanding and cooperation in 

light of current circumstances. Furthermore, we ask everyone that passes 

through the campus to continue to comply with cough etiquette and other 

measures to prevent the spread of infections. Additionally, everyone should 

be aware of and cooperate with the instructions, information, etc., issued by 

the national government and Kanagawa prefectural government when 

passing through the campus. Please do not remain on the campus grounds 

any longer than is necessary. 

8. Refer to the following website for a guidebook with more information (only 

available in Japanese).  

https://www.keio.ac.jp/ja/admissions/guides/ 

9. For information about campus tours, please refer to the following website 

(only available in Japanese).  

https://www.keio.ac.jp/ja/maps/campus/visit/ 

Attached map: Area outlines and detour guide map for heading to Yagami 

(Faculty of Science and Technology) and Hiyoshi Station. 

https://www.keio.ac.jp/ja/admissions/guides/
https://www.keio.ac.jp/ja/maps/campus/visit/
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